
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community 
Board Meetings: You may speak on matters 
of concern during the first 15 minutes of each 
meeting but please let us know well in advance. 
For council meetings, please notify Sue Elder 
and for community boards, please notify Marilyn 
Ponsford.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, 
please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, 
please let Lee Brehaut know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing 
meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning 
347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS 
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 22 August, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 27 August, 4pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Council Meeting
•	Thursday, 30 August, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 September, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 15 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Castle Hill Village Community Association 
•	Monday, 3 September, 5.30pm by SKYPE
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 21 August, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Monday, 3 September, 7.30pm, Darfield 

Recreation Centre 
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 21 August, 8pm, Glenroy Hall
Glentunnel Residents Association
•	Monday, 3 September, 7.30pm, Glentunnel 

Community Centre 
Greendale Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 September, 8pm, Greendale Hall 

Pavilion
Hororata Hall Committee 
•	Tuesday, 28 August, 7.30pm, Hororata Hall
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Monday 10 September, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion 
Lake Coleridge Community Committee
•	Friday, 31 August, 7pm, Lake Coleridge 

Community Centre 
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 3 September, 7.30pm, Leeston 

Library/Service Centre 
Leeston Park Association
•	Monday, 27 August, 7.30pm, Leeston Park 

Pavilion
Lincoln Community Committee
•	Monday, 10 September, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc
•	Monday, 10 September, 7.30pm, Prebbleton 

Public Hall 
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thursday, 30 August, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre Lounge
Sheffield/Waddington Community & Hall 
Committees
•	Thursday, 23 August, 7.30pm, Sheffield 

Community Hall
Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Monday, 27 August, 7.30pm, Southbridge 

Library
Tawera Memorial Hall Springfield
•	Thursday, 6 September, 7.30pm, Tawera 

Memorial Hall
Waihora Park Reserve Committee 
•	Tuesday, 4 September, 7.30pm, Waihora 

Bowling Club Pavilion
Whitecliffs Domain, Reserve & Township 
Committees
•	Monday, 10 September, 7.30pm, Glentunnel 

Community Centre

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Rolleston Residents Association
•	Monday, 27 August, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre

Notice to remove vehicles
Springston South Reserve, 

Selwyn Huts
The Selwyn District Council intends to 
remove all unregistered and unwarranted 
vehicles that have been placed on the above 
Council Reserve. The removal of these 
vehicles will take place on 31 August.

It is an offence under the Reserves Act 1977 
(Section 110) and the Selwyn District Council 
Parks and Reserves Bylaw 2009 (Clause 7.5) 
to abandon vehicles on a reserve. As the 
administering body of the land, Council has 
the powers to take possession of the vehicles 
and dispose of them.

For further enquiries please contact  
Tanya Maylam on 347 2954.

Ellesmere Water Race 
Shutdown

On behalf of the Selwyn District Council, 
Glenroy Community Irrigation Co. 
Ltd are temporarily shutting off the Upper 
Ellesmere water race intake and scheme to 
allow for intake maintenance.    
The intake will be closed on Tuesday, 28 
August and will be reopened on Thursday, 
30 August. Races affected include Rakaia 
Tce, Sharlands, Waikimihia, Rakaia, Selwyn 
and Illingworth Roads and all off-shoots.  
Flow may take time to reach all downstream 
users of the scheme.
An affected area map is available at  
www.selwyn.govt.nz. Any questions relating 
to this shutdown should be directed to 
Selwyn District Council on 03 347 2800 (24 
hour answer service).

Lincoln Farmers’ and Craft Market 
Saturday, 1 September, 10am to 1pm. 
Bring your prize-winning scarecrow along between  
10 – 10.30am. Judging at 12 noon.  

Entries minimum 1m high – stakes will be provided. 

Lots of prizes to be won – child/adult/corporate and peoples’ 
choice categories. Plus a wide selection of local crafts, fresh 
baking, produce and seasonal vegetables on offer. Great 
fun family day out!  Details on Facebook.com/lincolnmarket.  
Or contact Debbie on 03 329 5757.

Staff Required
Both Darf ie ld  and Southbridge 
community pools require Lifeguard Staff 
for the upcoming summer season.  Great 
customer service skills, reliability and good 
swimming skills are required.  Training for 
lifeguard qualification will be offered.

For further information phone Southbridge 
Pool Manager Brenda Hampton, on  
027 552 0010, or Darfield Pool Manager 
Christina Clarkson, on 318 8109.

Sensational Selwyn 
Awards photographs
The 2012 Sensat ional 
Selwyn Awards were a huge 
success! 

If you would like to see a 
summary of the nominees, 
finalists and winners as well as a photo gallery 
from the event dinner, check out the awards 
website: www.selwyn.govt.nz/awards

ROAD CLOSURE
Part of Two Chain Road Norwood

Part of Two Chain Road between Highfield 
Road and Coaltrack Road, Norwood 
(Sections 1 & 2 on Survey Office Plan 
448714 and containing 3.0025 hectares 
in area) is now formally closed.
The proposed closing was publicly notified 
in May in accordance with the provisions of 
the Tenth Schedule of the Local Government 
Act 1974. The closure allows the land to 
be purchased and incorporated into the 
adjacent land. 

Mahoe Reserve 
Planting 

Mahoe Reserve, Boundary Road, Lincoln, next to 
the Golf course, opposite the High School. Ring 
Denis for info 325 2806.

Bring your spades, gloves and 
plant a tree for the future. We 
supply the trees.

Mahoe working bees are 
held on the first Sunday of 
the month, normally starting 
at 2pm.

Book sale!
P r e b b l e t o n  C o m m u n i t y  H a l l ,  S p r i n g s  R d

Saturday, 25 August, 9am – 4pm 
Old and new books, CDs, DVDs & puzzles on sale 
– an All Saints Church fundraiser. 
Eftpos available. 

For more information, contact  
Averil Carpenter, 349 6854.

Hoskyns Road 
temporary closure

Hoskyns Road is going to be closed from 
Jones Road to Maddisons Road from 
27 August to 12 March next year for 
contractors to do necessary work in 
connection with the development of Izone.  
As the work involves the laying of a sewer 
main down the middle of Hoskyns Road, 
closing the road is considered the safest 
option.  
The contractors (Sicon/BG Contracting) 
have advised that they will open the road 
over the Christmas break.  During the 
closure the contractors will maintain 
access to residents and businesses along 
Hoskyns Road. 
Signs are being installed at each end of the 
closure to warn motorists.
Those travelling from Darfield to Rolleston 
can use the Aylesbury Road – Wards Road 
route which adds 1km to the journey.
Any queries or concerns should be 
directed to Asset Engineer Transportation 
Mark Chamberlain, 347 2858.

Want to know more 
about the Selwyn 

Aquatic Centre and 
local pools? 

The Selwyn Aquatic Centre community 
fundraising committee has organised 
a series of meetings about the Selwyn 
Aquatic Strategy and support being given 
to community/school pools. The first of 
these takes place in the Southbridge 
Town Hall, upstairs lounge, at 7pm on 
Thursday, 30 August.

Sunday
2 September

2pm
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SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643

council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

ROLLESTON 
COMMUNITY CENTRE

I  w o u l d  l i k e  t o 
introduce myself as 
your new Rolleston 
Community Centre 
Manager, my name is 
Martine Hearfield 
and I am very excited 
to be taking up this 
position. I want the 
centre to continue to 
be a community hub 
and am very open to suggestions or feedback 
from the community around ways to utilise the 
centre to its full potential. I love meeting new 
people so please feel free to come along and 
say hello. 

Active Seniors 
A low impact fun exercise class aimed at active 
people 50 years and over 
Mondays 1.30 – 2.15pm
Fridays 11 – 11.45am
$3 per session

Move it to Music
Experienced tutor uses music, fun equipment and 
a sense of humour to get you moving. Suitable for 
those with arthritis or the less active who want to 
“use it not lose it”. Cuppa afterwards. 
Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.20pm
$3 per session

For more information e-mail: rcc.enquiries@
selwyn.govt.nz or phones 347 2882, pick up a 
copy of our Term 3 brochure, go online to www.
selwyn.govt.nz/rcc, visit our face book page or 
call in to see us at 94 Rolleston Drive.

Creative NZ’s Creative 
Communities scheme
Are you involved in the arts, but need a 
bit of financial assistance to make your 
project work? The closing date for Creative 
NZ – Creative Communities Scheme funding 
applications is Friday, 31 August. 

For information about criteria, contact the 
scheme administrator, Stuart Westoby, 
at the Selwyn District Council, 347 2800,  
stuart.westoby@selwyn.govt.nz.

Selwyn Rural Water Supply 

Boil Water Notice
Recent high rain levels resulted in 
unacceptable levels of e.coli in the 
Selwyn Rural Water Supply (includes 
Hororata, but not Glentunnel 
township). The water is being treated, 
but you still need to boil your water 
until further notice.
If you wish to disinfect your own 
water tank, please contact Council 
Assets Department or visit our 
website, www.selwyn.govt.nz for an 
information sheet. 
For further information, please 
contact Lisa Duder, ph 347 2893. 

Earthquakes: 
Two years on, how are we doing?

West Melton Hall
Sunday, 9 September, 9am – 3pm
Cost: $45 per person, includes handouts, 

morning/afternoon tea and lunch

Dr Olive J Webb will lead the workshop designed to 
assist people to understand the effects of the Canterbury 
earthquakes and other traumatising events on us and 
our families, to help us take control of our recovery. The 
workshop is supported by the Selwyn District Council.

Registration forms are available from owebb@iahs.com, or  
03 318 0880.

Lincoln Envirotown Community 
Gardens Spring Workshop 

Saturday, 8 September 10am – 12noon 
Terry and Lyn Windle’s property, near Chamberlains Ford.

Topics to be covered: 
1. The advantages of making raised beds for vegetable growing and a 

look at Terry’s tunnel 
2. Making compost – Terry’s “secret recipe”
3. The care and maintenance of fruit trees (to be taken by Rachel 

Vogan)
4. Growing and maintaining an orchard of hazelnuts – guest speaker 

to be confirmed
Gold coin donation appreciated

Please indicate if you are hoping to attend by contacting Ruth Wood, 
Lincoln Community Gardens Coordinator, phone 325 2193 or ruth.
wood@xtra.co.nz, or Terry Windle, phone 329 5950.

What do you think 
Driver Distraction is?

What makes you take your eyes off the road or 
hands from the wheel when driving? How would 
you rate the riskiness of your actions?

Let us know what you think by completing the 
Driver Distraction survey:
•	 On line, www.selwyn.govt.nz/distraction 
•	 At Council Library/Service Centres
•	 Contact Road Safety at the Council to have one 

sent to you roadsafety@selwyn.govt.nz

Your comments and opinions will be used to 
develop road safety campaigns in our district. 
If you wish to enter the draw for $100 MTA 
Vouchers, add your name and contact details at 
the end of the survey. These details will only be 
used for the purpose of the draw and contacting 
the winner. The survey closes on Monday, 17 
September. The winner will be advised by 
Friday, 28 September.

Pig tender

Tenders are being accepted for this pig unless 
the owner comes forward. 
All tenders must be submitted on the tender 
form that is obtained by either contacting 
Animal Control on 03 347 2800, any of the 
Council Service Centres or downloading the 
online form www.selwyn.govt.nz/acform. 
Please forward your tender in a sealed 
envelope by 5pm, Friday, 31 August and 
addressed to Pig Tender.  

Leeston celebrates 
150 years

In 2014 it will be 150 years since the first sections 
were sold and the Leeston Township was born. 

To celebrate the Leeston Community Committee 
has formed a committee to facilitate and organise 
events throughout the year. The Committee have 
already started planning with a Vintage Country 
Fair to be held at the Ellesmere A & P Show 
Grounds on the weekend of 29 & 30 March and 
a Grand Ball to be held on 1 November. 

The Committee would like to involve and support 
all the organisations in and residents of Leeston 
in celebrating this great occasion. So if you 
are a member of an organisation, resident, 
or interested in being part of a brainstorming 
meeting to map out ideas for 2014, come along 
to a meeting on Tuesday, 28 August in the 
Community Room of the Leeston Library / Service 
Centre at 7.30pm. 

Resource Consents @Selwyn 

This is a re-notif ication of an 
application first advertised on 25 
July. Due to a publishing error in the 
closing date for submissions, the 
submission period is now extended 
until 5pm, Wednesday, 29 August.

Because of their possible environmental 
effects, many activities need a resource 
consent from the Council. 
You have the right to inspect the full consent 
application received by council at any 
Council Service Centre during normal 
office hours or view on the council website  
www.selwyn.govt.nz and make a submission 
supporting or opposing the proposal. 
Any person may make a submission but a 
person, who is a trade competitor of the 
applicant, may do so only if that person is 
directly affected by an effect of the activity to 
which the application relates that 
(a) adversely affects the environment and 
(b) does not relate to trade competition or 

the effects of trade competition.

Selwyn Central Ward
Canterbury Community Land Ltd 
(Application 125197) seek a subdivision 
consent to create 18 residential lots, from 
570m2 to 1080m2, from a lot zoned Living 
2A & (Application 125237) to erect dwellings 
on the new lots in accordance with the Living 
Z zone rules. 
The land is at 200 Dunns Crossing Road 
Rolleston on Lot 9 DP 70352. 
The applicant’s address for service is C/- 
Malley & Co, PO Box 1202, Christchurch 
8140, Attention Grant MacKinnon

How to make a submission
If you wish to support or oppose a consent 
application you must get a written or 
electronic submission on Form 13 or to the 
like effect into any Council Service Centre 
by the closing date, 5pm, Wednesday, 29 
August, and promptly send a copy to the 
applicant’s service address. 
Your submission should be addressed to 
Helen Allison, Planning Department, Selwyn 
District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643 
or submissions@selwyn.govt.nz 

(This notice is issued under Section 95A of the Resource 
Management Act 1991)

2012 Canterbury Plantout
Registrations are now open for the 2012 
Canterbury Plantout, a fun day out to help restore 
native habitats.
This year we have limited seats, so registrations 
at www.kakariki.org.nz will close when all places 
are taken. A $5 registration fee contributes to 
food, travel and  live music. You will also get 
a reusable mug  to take home. Accompanied 
children register for free.
The 2012 Canterbury Plantout thanks sponsors 
WWF New Zealand, Canterbury Community 
Trust, Ministry for the Environment, the Isaac 
Conservation and Wildlife 
Trust and Selwyn District 
Council.
Two  Sa t u rd a y  e v en t s 
a r e  b e i n g  h e l d  o n 
8  September focusing on 
the Lower Selwyn  around 
Te Waihora/Ellesmere and 
22 September towards the 
Canterbury  foothills. Each 
Plantout event will involve 
a variety of sites and you 
are welcome to come to 
both days.

Greening 
the 
Rebuild 
L i n c o l n  E v e n t 
Centre, Monday, 3 
September, 7.30pm
Guido Loeffler from Purity Ventures will 
speak about green building techniques. 
Purity Ventures are developing a New Zealand 
made Hempcrete which has a low impact 
on the environment. It is a mixture of New 
Zealand grown hemp mixed with a specially 
formulated, lime-based, binder. All welcome.


